
Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) for Eaton and the University


This team is dedicated to policing, and additional to the regular police coverage, the Eaton and University area of Norwich and operates out of the Earlham sub-police station. 


‘SNAP’, the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel comprised of all local people. The results of the panel’s meetings decide what the priorities are for the members of the team to concentrate their efforts. So as not to spread resources too thinly, no more than three problem areas are selected to be concentrated on at any one time.


The officers are keen to work closely with your committee and give up their time to attend our committee meetings on a regular basis. The ‘SNAP’ meetings are also getting a larger attendance and more opinions are being put forward. The next meeting will be held at St. Anne’s Parish Hall on Thursday October 2nd at 7.00pm. It is open to all residents of the ‘SNT’ area; please come along especially if you have any concerns over safety or unlawful activities.








Subscriptions


At this half-way point through our financial year the committee policy is to deliver a second subscription envelope as a reminder to those houses which normally support the Association but have not paid for the current year.


We apologise to any who have already paid and get this second envelope. If the occupant/owner does not put an address on the envelope our subscription secretary cannot record the money correctly.


The committee wish to thank all residents who pay their subscriptions and to those who collect the envelopes and distribute the newsletters.








Civil Service Sports Ground . . .


Persimmon Homes’ planning application, recommended by the planning department, was approved at the planning committee meeting on the 21st August 2008 despite several concerns about safety at its access points. Demolition of the present buildings has been put as a priority, but nothing will happen whilst some ownership issues and the ‘106’ agreement with the City Council is approved which could take a year.


. . . and Traffic Problems


Kerb vertical lines have been repainted outside Waitrose prohibiting loading or unloading during the hours stated on the nearby signs. Shoppers with their purchases must be encouraged to use the car park at the rear.


Parking by parents/guardians of children at the Eaton Primary (Fairway) School is continually being monitored especially at this time of year with a new intake of pupils.


Certain HGV lorries can now use the bus lane in Newmarket Road which must cause extra problems to cyclists and pedestrians. 


Come to the AGM and learn more about these.








St. Andrew’s Church


The parish is holding its Harvest Festival on Sunday 28th September 2008. The main service will be held at 10.00am. The preacher will be the Rev. Phil. Rodd, our recently appointed new parish priest.


The same day has also been designated as the national ‘Back to Church’ Sunday and there will be a warm welcome for any visitors to the parish church to celebrate the Harvest, see the parish at work and meet its congregation.

















Recycling


Efforts have been made to introduce extra waste bins around the village. This has not been possible as the bins are emptied privately, not by the Council themselves, and are contracted to empty a set number of bins. It seems the only way is to move a bin from one site to another. Any suggestions as to where they might be moved?


Also don’t forget old batteries should not be put in the waste bins but they can be put in the box at 58 Buckland Rise by kind permission of Vic Hopes.











